Three Selectmen and secretary present.

Sandra Clarkson came in to request financial assistance as she has been out of work due to the lack of transportation. She asked that her Electric bill be paid since she has received notice that the power would be turned off tomorrow. Also, her rent is arrears in the amount of \$1,100 and has received an eviction notice from landlord, William Caldwell. The Selectmen agreed to pay her electric bill, but were reluctant concerning her rent. They will meet with Mr. Caldwell to see if there are terms that could be met.

Mr. Charron brought in a subdivision plan and applied for 3 driveway permits.

John Bunting came to inform the Selectmen that he has found it necessary to change some of the addresses on Chestnut Hill Road since there is EXMINSTRAGOROUSION with the Bedford area causing problems with mail delivery.

August Gomes (III) brought in an estimate cost for paving the entrance to the firehouse. It has been found that the cost is much greater than funds available, therefore the Selectmen will reconsider the plans.

Martha Brooks and David Woodbury came in to discuss the town appropriation to the Conservation Commission. They asked that any unexpended funds from 1981 be carried over to next year.

A building permit was issued to John Lomas, Jr.